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Brother Mostafa Kermani is a Shop Steward and Tow-Truck Driver for Busters Towing in 
Vancouver, BC. He was dispatched to the City of Vancouver Maintenance Yard to pick up 
the cherished antique firetruck and deliver it to Ceperley Park. "I'm proud to work with a 
piece of Vancouver history," says Bro. Kermani, "the park and firetruck have been a part 
of my family's enjoyment throughout the years." 
 
The 1928 LaFrance Pump Truck serviced Fire Hall #11 and was retired in December 1966. 
In 1967 the Vancouver Parks Board purchased the truck for $1 and made it a permanent 
installation at Ceperley Park, located within Stanley Park, where many children, young 
and old, have enjoyed it. Earlier this year, the Parks Board removed the truck for servicing, 
where it received minor repairs and a fresh coat of paint. 
 

 
                 Antique firetruck being delivered to Ceperley Park – March 2022 


